Dr. Juliette Pennyman, Superintendent of Schools

May 8, 2024

Start Your Child’s Education with Pre-Kindergarten!
Full-Day Slots Still Available!

Dear Hudson City School District Community,

The Hudson City School District is offering residents pre-kindergarten options for the 2024-2025 school
year. Due to updates in New York State regulations, pre-kindergarten registration can no longer be a
first-come, first-served basis. As a result, a lottery was scheduled to be used on May 6, 2024 to select
eligible children. The District is happy to announce there were sufficient pre-kindergarten slots to serve
all applicants, and that the lottery was not required to be held for all completed applications.

Additionally, the District still has a limited amount of full-day
pre-kindergarten slots available for the 2024-25 school year that will be
accepted until all slots are filled.

Pre-kindergarten immerses students into a learning-focused community that nurtures individual growth
and provides a strong foundation for lifelong education. Children in quality early childhood programs
learn socialization skills through group activities; experience reading-and writing-readiness activities;
are better prepared for school success; and are more likely to attain higher levels of education. All
pre-kindergarten options require attendance in-person; a virtual option is not available. The
pre-kindergarten calendar generally follows the Hudson City School District calendar.

Universal Pre-Kindergarten is a full-day program; Targeted Pre-Kindergarten is an income-based
full-day program. The district uses income criteria to determine a child’s placement.

The district has several pre-kindergarten classrooms on site at Montgomery C. Smith Elementary
School, as well as spots at community-based organizations such as Head Start, The Starting Place and
Bright Tykes Early Learning Center. Other organizations may be considered as well. Transportation is
not provided to pre-kindergarten programs.

Eligibility

In February, applications are sent as requested for eligible children. An eligible child:
e Turns 4-years-old on or before Dec. 1 of the school year when the student would attend.
e Cannot turn 5-years-old before Dec. 1 of the school year when the student would attend.
e Resides within the Hudson City School District.
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Key Dates
e May 10: Parents will be notified regarding a child’s placement or addition to the waiting list by
phone or mail. This will include notification about next steps, including navigating the registration
process.
e May 31: Deadline for parents to notify the district of their intent to accept the slot by emailing
registration@hudsoncsd.org.

Applications
Parents/guardians are asked to complete the following forms, provide the requested verification
documents and rank their preferences for programs and locations. Every effort will be made to
accommodate families’ choices. Forms are available at the link here or by picking them up in the
District Administrative Office from the Registrar.
e The application.
Evidence of a medical physical within one year.
Current immunization record.
Copy of parent or guardian photo identification.
Proof of residency.
Language questionnaire.
Copy of your child’s birth certificate or passport.
Income verification form, which must be completed whether or not a family qualifies for an
income-based program. An application is incomplete without this form.
e McKinney/Vento form, regarding housing status.

To submit an application, email registration@hudsoncsd.org or drop off at the Registration Office. The
submitted packet is reviewed by district personnel. If an application is incomplete, parents/guardians
will be notified. The district, while attempting to honor placement requests for locations and programs,
maintains all final decisions. Applications will be accepted beyond the application period for open slots
or the waiting list.

How to Learn More
Please contact the registration office at (518) 828-4360, ext. 2100, or email
registration@hudsoncsd.org.

Thank you! We look forward to your child’s educational journey starting with Hudson City School District
pre-kindergarten!

Sincerely,

Dr. Juliette Pennyman Kim L. Carnegie (Lybolt)

Superintendent of Schools Director of Student Services

Hudson City School District Hudson City School District
#HudsonTogetherWeCan!
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